SAN BERNARDINO VALLEY COLLEGE

SAN BERNARDINO, CALIFORNIA

November 14, 1966

DIVISION OF TELECOMMUNICATIONS

KVCR --- TV KVCR --- FM

Dear Bill:

I received your letter with great interest concerning your reception of KRNO's signal, on October 31. It always amazes me, that a little signal of 250 watts can be received at such a great distance, and here in San Bernardino area sometimes it's hard to pick up the station at night.

You may be wondering about the letterhead on this paper, well I'm chief engineer of an educational television and FM radio station, Channel 24 and 91.9 megacycles here at San Bernardino Valley College. My job at KRNO radio is contract chief, and we operate with a Bauer model 707 1000 watt transmitter. I recently installed the new CBS volumax and audiomax which has given us a consistent higher percentage of modulation and improved our signal here in San Bernardino area.

Well Bill I must close for now, thanks again for your letters and may be we will correspond again someday.

Sincerely,

Vim Curtiss Chief Engineer KVCR-TV-FM

KRNO